Jane Hutt AS/MS
Y Gweinidog Cyfiawnder Cymdeithasol
Minister for Social Justice



Ein cyf/Our ref JH-/10036/21

Y Cynghorydd Edgar Owen

eirianroberts3@gwynedd.llyw.cymru

10 June 2021

Dear Eirian,

Thank you for your correspondence of 21 May and for bringing attention to Gwynedd Council's proposals in relation to Universal Basic Income. I have responsibility for taking forward the recently announced Basic Income pilot as one of the many aspects of my new role as Minister for Social Justice.

Tackling poverty and inequality in Wales is at the forefront of our priorities as a government. In its essence, Universal Basic Income is about giving people more control over their lives, alleviating poverty and having a positive effect on mental health and well-being. Our aim is to test out these claims through the proposed pilot.

A great deal of work must now be done to explore the development of the pilot. We must ensure the pilot is designed with the involvement of a variety of key stakeholders, and that it draws on the experience of Scotland and other countries around the world.

It is too soon to confirm any further details at this stage, but I would like to thank you for taking the time to bring my attention to the work you are doing in Gwynedd, which appears to align closely with this new area of policy. I hope to be in a position to share more about the pilot over the coming months.

Yours Sincerely,

Jane Hutt AS/MS

Y Gweinidog Cyfiawnder Cymdeithasol Minister for Social Justice

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400

<u>Gohebiaeth.Jane.Hutt@llyw.cymru</u> Correspondence.Jane.Hutt@gov.wales

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1SN

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.